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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	August 12, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Mike Libretto and Jami Horton – Libretto’s Pizzeria – NNO Sponsor provided pizza’s for attendee’s at tonight’s meeting

Charlotte City Council and Mayoral Candidates:

Beth Pickering – City Council At-Large Candidate

Claire Fallon – City Council At-Large Candidate

Michael Barnes – City Council At-Large Candidate

Vi Alexander Lyles – City Council At-Large Candidate

Nancy Wiggins – City Council At-Large Candidate

Kate Payerle – City Council District 6 Candidate

Patrick Cannon – Mayoral Candidate 
	32 members

1 CMPD officer
6 City Council Candidates

1 Mayoral Candidate

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting was brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out. 
A special thanks to our National Night Out Sponsor Libretto’s Pizzeria, Parktowne Village, 1600 E. Woodlawn Rd, Suite 250, Charlotte, NC 28209.  Mike Libretto and Jami Horton furnished our dinner for tonight’s meetings as part of their sponsorship of Madison Park. 
President Doss then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.
CMPD Crime Report 
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly CMPD Crime Report covering the period from 07/09/2013 to 08/12/2013.

	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	16-JUL-2013
	200 COOPER DR
	Residential Burglary
	An unknown suspect attempted to break into the listed residence by breaking out the glass on the back door. The victim stated that entry was not made and the door was still locked and nothing was missing from the house due possibly to the dogs being at the residence apparently scaring the suspect away

	02-AUG-2013
	5200 BAKER DR
	Larceny-Other
	The victim stated that an unknown suspect(s) willingly and unlawfully stole 5 cement blocks from the patio in his backyard

	07-AUG-2013
	5800 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Break in occurred within the hour and a half the victim was away from her home.  Jewelry and television were taken.  Front door window was smashed


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
With the above incidents in mind Officer Schwartz reminded residents to be aware of what you have in your backyard which could be used to assist someone in breaking into your home.  Items such as loose bricks can easily be used to break windows or glass.  Officer Schwartz again reminded residents to call police (911) when you see something that you do not feel is right.  Examples would be someone walking who does not belong in the neighborhood or are acting strangely, cars in the neighborhood that do not belong or are driving erratically.  

Officer Schwartz also reminded residents to protect their social security number, as there has been a recent report of stolen social security number being used to obtain credit cards.  It is advisable to check your credit report every once in a while to ensure nothing is on your report that is not accurate.

Officer Schwartz indicated that there have been recent incidents on the light rail and reminded residents to be aware of what is going on around them.  They are also seeing a number of travelers getting on and off without a ticket (so ensure that you do have a ticket when traveling on the light rail).  There are also reports of begging on the street, when you observe this report it to the police.  
Officers Schwartz congratulated us on having the best National Night Out in Charlotte, and the only one with a full size Ferris Wheel.  
Special Thanks to Madison Park National Night Out 2013 Event Supporters 

Welcome STRIKECITY to Madison Park NNO
Treebanding.com Madison Park NNO Supporter 

Welcome Libretto's Pizza to Madison Park NNO 

Welcome Prudential Carolinas Realtor Phyllis Strickland to NNO 

Madison Park Welcomes The Angel Agency to our NNO 2013 

Wedgewood Farmers Market Madison Park NNO 2013 

YWCA Central Carolinas MP National Night Out 2013 Supporter 

Dr. Emele D. Ferrara DDS Madison Park 2013 NNO Supporter 

Target Official National Night Out Sponsor 2013 

Toppers Pizza 5033-f South Blvd. MP NNO 2013 Supporter 

Queens University Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Showmars MP NNO 2013 Supporter (Emerywood Location) 

AUTOBELL Madison Park National Night Out Supporter 2013 

Long's Drugs Madison Park NNO Supporter 2013 

PartyTime Events Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Rent A Me USA MP National Night Out Supporter 2013 

YES: Your Event Source Madison Park NNO Supporter 

Political Supporters of Madison Park NNO 2013 

Welcome @ large Council Candidate Nancy Wiggins to NNO 

Welcome Vi Alexander Lyles Campaign NNO 2013 Supporter 

Welcome Edwin Peacock For Mayor Campaign to NNO
Welcome City Council @ Large Candidate Michael Barnes NNO 2013 

Welcome Councilman David Howard National Night Out Supporter MP 

Claire Fallon City Council@Large NNO 2013 Madison Park Supporter 

Ken Lindholm MP NNO 2013 Supporter ken.lindholm@yahoo.com 

Welcome City Council @ Large Beth Pickering NNO Supporter 2013 

2013 National Night Out Scheduled Entertainers... 

Wedgewood Artistic Cafe 
Charlotte B-Cycle NNO 2013 
Game Truck Charlotte (Party Truck) 

Community Church Supporters of NNO 

Wedgewood Church NNO 2013 

Sharon United Methodist Church - South Park NNO 2013 

Providence Road Church of Christ NNO 2013 

We had a great turnout and we thank all the volunteers including our entire *Madison Park Board Members who gave from a couple of hours each, up too many hours.  Special thanks to Jo Ann Means, Don Means, and Richard Akers for all the extra hours they put into set up and take down.   They always give beyond when it comes to any projects. 

Volunteers that signed in on our sign in sheets were:
*Martin Doss

*JoAnn Means

Jova Gunter

*Cheryl Furr (Special thanks to Cheryl for working on signs)

*Matt Magnasco

*Valerie Delby

*Russell Hodge

*Margaret Sexton

Agnes Gomes

Ted Peters

Sarah Akers

*Richard Akers

Brenda Philemon

Stacy Lee

*Sue Valentine-Plyler

Vivian Moose

*Douglas Welton (for taking pictures)

Anna Beeren (for taking pictures)

John McCandlish

*Don Means

*Dee McCandlish (for working on volunteers pre NNO) both Dee and *Bernice Ledford were recovering from recent hospital stays and unable to be out for NNO that night.  (We wish them the best in their recoveries)

Thanks to my brother Greg Doss and nephews Tyler Doss and Seth Doss for coming from Nashville TN to help with whatever I needed for NNO.   Seth ended up playing McGruff the Crime Dog several times during NNO.  

Special thanks to all the residents along Fairbanks for allowing us to interrupt their street for the day.  Extra special thanks to those of you that provided water and electrical connections to us along Fairbanks to supplement our generators. 

Thanks to Parks and Recreation for their support of our event. 

Thanks to Chip Gallup with CDOT for his help with the street closure request.

Thanks to CMPD for their support of our event including Officer Schwartz’s help with the parade the evening of 8/5/13.   Also thanks to CMPD for the phone calls, supplying street closures barricades/cones, and approving our amplified sound permit.  

Special thanks to Jo Ann Means for playing McGruff in the mini promotional parade on 8/5/13. This event is made up of many parts, and I am sure I forgot someone.  Please forgive me if I have as it was certainly not on purpose.   The weather was great this year and I thank God for that one.  I think everything came together this year to make for a most perfect National Night Out in Madison Park to date.   

Who won the $100.00 VISA CARDS?

From the Angel Insurance Agency, the winner is Jennifer Harper.

From Prudential Carolinas / Phyllis Strickland, the winner is Sylvia Hampton.

Phyllis Strickland, Broker

Prudential Carolinas Realty

4625 Piedmont Row, Ste. 135-A
President Doss stated that our business supporters and sponsors gave around 10K toward our event this year in products and cash.   He pointed out that Target stores are the only National sponsor of National Night Out and we had two stores sponsor our NNO.  They were the Pineville and Rivergate Targets.  

Thanks to Mayor Patsy Kinsey for coming out and spending time at our NNO.  
Drops in Candidates / Sept. 10th, Primary is coming up in less than 30 days.

Tonight each council member and any candidates running could each have up to 3 minutes to speak tonight.  We gave current elected officials that were NNO paid supporters 1st up, and then allowed the candidates that were paid NNO supporters to go next.    Then any others that have dropped in for the night were given a chance to speak.  Each was given the 3 minutes, but those that supported our NNO were notated as a Thank You for their support.  Councilman Dulin kept the time for us.  President Doss thanked them for coming out as it gave him a break after such a busy week last week with National Night Out. 
We began by letting Andy Dulin say a few words since this will be his last meeting he can attend before leaving his position on City Council as our district 6 representatives at the end of his term this year.  Council members meet on Monday’s which conflicts with our meeting schedules, so summers are the only time we see them out our meetings. 

Andy Dulin stated that he wanted the residents of Madison Park neighborhood to know that of the 400 neighborhoods that make up District 6 that Madison Park is the BEST ONE.  The residents of Madison Park participate by attend HOA meetings, and supporting the neighborhood.

Beth Pickering – City Council At-Large Candidate.  Currently serving on City Council.  I will continue to fight for: 

· Regular, everyday folks – Working families, unemployed, under-employed, seniors on fixed incomes

· Revitalization of struggling neighborhoods

· Quality of life for all citizens

Claire Fallon – City Council At-Large Candidate.  Currently serving on City Council.  I am practical and use common sense.  I am a democrat and believe in the principles of the Democratic Party and believe in working together.

Michael Barnes – City Council At-Large Candidate. Currently serving on City Council as representative of District 4.  I will continue to:

· Expand economic development opportunities and attract job-creating businesses in North, South, East and West Charlotte.

· Continue my commitment to public safety by establishing 6 new police stations and other public safety assets in our community over the next few years.

· Continue my proven record of responsibly managing your tax dollars as Chair of the Council’s Budget Committee.

Vi Alexander Lyles – City Council At-Large Candidate.  I am uniquely qualified to serve as an at-large member of Charlotte’s City Council. As former Assistant City Manager and Budget Director, Vi has extensive knowledge of how city government works and its impact on citizens.  Vi is a leader, an experienced facilitator and effective strategic planner.  She has a history of bringing people with diverse views together to reach consensus.  Her vision is to create a community in which all citizens, individually and collectively, work for a better place for those who will follow.
Nancy Wiggins – City Council At-Large Candidate.  I am a long term Charlottean who is an active progressive within the community.  I want to:

· Save the City of Charlotte’s control of the Charlotte Douglas International Airport and the intermodal facility that is being developed.

· Make our neighborhoods safer by encouraging dialogue among the neighbors and our municipal service providers – police, fire, medic and infrastructure services.

· Insure that we can maintain an adequate supply of affordable housing for our residents.

· Support the continued development of a reliable 21st century transit system.

· Support the growth of a stronger economic base that includes commerce, education, the arts, and sports entertainment.

Kate Payerle – City Council District 6 Republican Candidate.  I am a business litigation attorney and believe in the power of low taxes, limited regulation, less government and entrepreneurship.  I will listen to our community’s concerns, I will speak up for our Conservative values, and I will fight for you.  I will be your voice on city council.

Patrick Cannon – Candidate for Mayor.  Currently Mayor Pro Tem. I am a native Charlottean, first elected to a Charlotte City Council district seat (District 3), in 1993 at the age of twenty-six, becoming the youngest person elected to a City office. I was then elected citywide in 2001 as an At-large member of the City Council where I serve as Mayor Pro Tem. I have been appointed Mayor Pro Tem each of the four terms I have served in an At-large capacity. I am now serving my eighth term in office, making me the longest serving member of the board.  I am conservative, socially responsible, and my focus is on Economic Development, Public Safety, Housing, and a Comprehensive Transportation Plan.
Information on Power Outages from Director Douglas Welton and Duke Energy 7/17/2013
Marty,
I spoke with Mike Lewis at Duke Energy this morning about what I perceived as an above-average number of recent power outages.  Basically, we've just had bad luck.  There isn't one thing that has been the source of the recent issues.  Things get old and they break. 

Duke will be doing some selective trimming in the neighborhood.  (e.g., near my house, where the fuses on the line running between Wedgewood and Murrayhill have failed twice so far this year).  Mike has also scheduled the circuits in our area to be examined/trimmed in 2014.

He said it was okay to pass along his name and phone number to anyone in the neighborhood that wants to contact him directly.  I thought you might want to post it on own website or read it into the minutes next month.

Mike Lewis
Duke Energy
704.395.4380

Madison Central Park Bus Tour from Grant Review Team

In a message dated 7/18/2013 4:01:27 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time, asecoy@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:

Madison Park Homeowners Association- Madison Central Park

Good afternoon Marty, 

I hope this e-mail finds you well.  I am in the process of planning a bus tour for the Citywide Review Team for past Neighborhood Matching Grants projects.  Myself and the staff were thoroughly impressed by your work during the grant process.  We would like for Madison Central Park to be highlighted on our tour.  (Thanks to Lisa Charde & Stacey Raynor for writing and working through the MCP grant)
The bus tour is Friday, September 20, 2013.  In order to begin planning a detailed itinerary I am asking that you reply with the park’s address (or the closest residential address).  Once I have gathered all of the other participants’ addresses I will be able to provide you with the 15-minute window in which we will make our stop at Madison Central Park.  We welcome yourself or other community members to meet us at the park location to show the Review Team members your hard work or to casually speak on the impact the program has made on your community.

Thank you for your time and I look forward to hearing from you.

Best,

Atalie Secoy

Neighborhood Matching Grants Program Manager

NEIGHBORHOOD & BUSINESS SERVICES

Madison Central Park / Rose Garden Clean up Day Sept 7th Matt Magnasco Director 

Park cleanup plus rose garden work -- on Saturday the 7th, with a rain makeup day if needed on Sunday the 15th?

Todd Sherrill has left CMS and his replacement for the Pinewood Campus is Susan Desota.  President Doss said he reached out to her on 7/28/13 about the campus at Pinewood and MCP, to discuss mainly work promised by Todd Sherrill last spring that we have not seen take place.   We also have questions on the Smith Family Center sports fields that the neighbors along Londonderry would like to know the status of those projects.  Their concerns are mainly the status of the promised improvements for that campus in regards to their properties bordering the fields.   She has yet to respond so a 2nd attempt was made 8/10/13.   As of tonight still no response. 

Intersection at Wedgewood Drive / Seneca Place

The Charlotte Observer contacted President Doss desiring to do a story on our concerns with the intersection of Wedgewood Drive and Seneca Place.  http://www.charlotteobserver.com/2013/07/19/4170794/madison-park-residents-worried.html  By Hilary Trenda

Then WCNC contacted President Doss and wanted to do a version of the story based on the story in the Charlotte Observer.  http://www.wcnc.com/news/local/Dangerous-intersection-in-Madison-Park-has-neighbors-concerned-217080611.html  By Katie Killen

Both these story opportunities came to us, and were not solicited by the HOA. 

Candidate Ken Lindholm for District 6 took time to come over and look at the intersection after the stories ran.  He spent about 1 hour looking at the intersection and touring the neighborhood including looking at the creek that floods with President Doss.    City Council Member @ large Beth Pickering notified President Doss that she had taken time to request that the City Manager for the City of Charlotte follow up on our concerns with CDOT on the intersection.    

The good thing is CDOT still confirms they agree something needs to be done it just depends on funding when that might happen.   

Tree Banding Grant

We are still undecided on the Tree Banding Grant.  We have had limited feedback to this point with people with their own trees directly interested.  Meaning some of the feedback was from neighbors wishing to do their neighbors trees.   It does not work that way.   If the owner is interested they can contact us directly at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com with their info.  Name, Address, numbers of trees.   We had a sponsor SilverDuck Treebanding at our National Night Out that some of you probably met.   They have worked with the Matching Grants program, and with other neighborhoods in Charlotte.   They also do contracts with the City of Charlotte for banding trees in the Right of Way.   President Doss has met with the owner, and he said the process is a 3-part process for them.   They come out and band the trees, come back and apply the barriers sticky substance when the females start to crawl based on traps, and then come back and remove it all in the spring.    We will measure interest for the next 10 days.  At that point we will see what type of interest we have and decide if we wish to move forward with a applying for a grant.   I have had people tell me how messy the process is if you do it yourself.  Ellen Stenstrom has been involved in a do it yourself grant process on the East side of town.   Also some neighbors told me they had trouble getting the bands on tight enough when they tried doing it last year.    So I am personally thinking that hiring someone through a grant or residents hiring them might be the best option.  We would have to come up with the match in cash, and in-kind donations/discounts if we hired the work out.    We would have limited opportunity to use the volunteer match since you can’t really count anything on that end until the contract signs.   So if you are interested let us know immediately.   This grant would have to be turned in by Mid Sept.   It should not be that hard to write since it is pretty basic grant for tree banding.     Check out TREEBANDING.com.  They have a link on our web site

Billy De Rosa
Chief Banding Engineer
SilverDuck Tree Banding Services LLC
704-779-4395
treebanding@hotmail.com
www.treebanding.com
Even if we do not go the grant route we will have this company out to one of our fall meetings to explain the process, and what they do in more detail.  

Treasurer Report - Valery Delby

Bank Account & Membership Information:
For the month of July through 8-12-13, we added 17 new memberships (6 via check, 2 via paypal & 9 cash). 

 

From July 10 through August 12 - We made a total of $3,360.54 in deposits and $4,993.58 in debits with an Available Balance of $4,900.11.   Totals include National Night Out (NNO) sponsors...Thank you for your support!
Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.
 

Welcome Packet update:
We continue to mail welcome packets throughout the year, with the next mailing scheduled for the end of September.  
Special notice:  Our 9/9/13 meeting will most likely take place inside the main church that evening.    The reason the normal meeting room will be prepped for the Primary Election taking place the next day.   This happens on rare occasions and we normally just move inside the main church for that meeting.  .  

Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

Director Margaret Sexton has been working with the Charlotte Observer newspaper on a Parade of Homes type tour for Wentworth Place.  Wentworth Place had the first Parade of Homes in Charlotte in September 1953.  She has been working with the newspaper to do a story on the history of residents on Wentworth Place and has found out that all male homeowners on the street served in World War II and in July they would have a cookout on the street at which time those who served would dress in their uniforms and parade along the street.  Also about 35 kids on the street used to play World War II games along the creek.  The story should appear in the Sunday edition within the next several weeks.  She is still working on a type of Parade of Homes which may be just a drive by of homes on the street.

President Doss did remind all attendees that the HOA will be needing new board members next year as some current board members will be moving, or will have maxed out their terms and must take a break.  He also reminded residents that per the HOA bylaws the position of president of the HOA must be elected from a current board member.  He did state all the other positions are open as elections take place each November. 
Adjournment: 8:35pm










